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IT’S ALL DOWNHILL FROM HERE!  
 

That’s right!  We have passed the 

halfway point for this administrative 

year.  How many of you are now count-

ing the days?  I know I am.  This doesn’t 

mean I have stopped working; in fact I 

am working twice as hard to make our 

division as successful as possible.   

 

How about you?  Are you coasting or 

have you put it into the next gear and are 

picking up speed?   Remember the needs 

of our communities aren’t controlled by a 

calendar.  They are there year round.  It is 

our duty to work just as hard, if not hard-

er, the second half of the year to meet 

these needs.  We also need to make sure our clubs are stronger at the end of the year 

then they were at the beginning.  

 

How do we do this?  To begin with, we have to exhibit the same leadership inten-

sity now and for the rest of the year as we had at the start of the year.  Keep prepar-

ing for your meetings and keep them flowing.  Identify and start developing next 

year’s officers, directors and chairmen to insure a smooth transition and a fast start.   

 

Review your roster and identify any “at risk” members.  Start working with these 

“at risk” members so you won’t be losing them at the end of the year.  Implement a 

second half membership growth plan that will provide you with positive growth.   I 

am counting the days until we can celebrate together for having the best year ever in 

Division 42!   

APRIL 2013 



 CONVENTION 2013  

ICON.  For those of you without 

an SLP dictionary, ICON stands for  

International Convention.  It is 

scheduled for June 27-29 in Vancou-

ver, British Columbia.   

I hope you have made your res-

ervations and are planning to attend 

a great convention with many edu-

cational and informative sessions.  

There will also be adequate time to 

enjoy the beauty of Vancouver and 

the surrounding areas.   

We also have a candidate from 

our District for International Trustee, 

Past Governor Patti Barsotti.  Patti 

is counting on your vote at the con-

vention.  Make sure you have all 

your possible delegates certified.   

Looking forward to joining you 

for an exciting and fun time. 
 

Dee 
 

It's Majestic. It's Modern. 

It's YOU.  
Vancouver is an ideal location for 

the Kiwanis family. It's one of the 

world's most beautiful cities, and it has 

an atmosphere to match--a welcoming 

blend of hospitality and sophistication.  

Kiwanians take pride in fellowship. 

And we love to have a little fun while 

making a serious difference. 

In Vancouver, we'll be surrounded 

by a city that also knows how to mix the 

timeless with the up-to-date. From the 

ocean views and nearby rainforests to 

the thriving modern culture. From the 

clean streets and cosmopolitan vibe to 

the beaches and other outdoor attrac-

tions. 

While we're there, we'll have the 

workshops and educational sessions 

you've come to expect from our interna-

tional conventions. Along with the 

chance to make your voice heard, thanks 

to business sessions and membership 

votes on issues that are shaping our fu-

ture. We'll even be sharing the Vancou-

ver experience with members of Circle K 

International, whose convention will 

also be in town. 

Youthful spirit and lasting impact. 

Friendly and lively and leading the way. 

That's you. That's Vancouver too. We 

can't wait to see you there! 

 

REMINDER: 

 INTERNATIONAL TRAVEL 

TO CANADA 
For those of you who haven’t done 

any International travel lately or haven’t 

been to Canada recently, you will need a 

valid passport to enter (and return) from 

Canada.    

For those of you who do have a 

passport and haven’t looked at it lately, 

check the expiration date making sure 

it’s not (or going) to expire.  It takes ap-

proximately six weeks to get or renew a 

passport. You need to start the process 

right away.   

Passports can be applied for at the 

Post Office.  They may restrict the hours 

so check first before going in. 

 

APRIL 11 

DIVISION COUNCIL 

MEETING 
 

Join us on April 11th for DCM at 

ARC facility on 5103 Walker Street 

in Ventura.  Santa Barbara and 

South Coast will be co-hosting.  See 

everyone there.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB ELECTIONS 
 

Hopefully everyone has their 

club elections scheduled with a full 

slate of candidates.  Just a little re-

minder to log in to Kiwanisone.org 

and complete the election report 

right after the results are tallied. 

Also, send a copy of contact in-

formation of your new president and 

secretary (even if you are a repeat) 

to Lt. Gov-Elect Brad Lewis at 

bradlewis@earthlink.net.  This is 

very important as he will be sched-

uling your CLE training and needs 

to communicate with next years’ 

officers. 

 
 



  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 MOORPARK 
Kim Simons Reporting 

 

Come to our annual fundraiser, 

"Wine and Moonlight" on April 21 at the 

Secret Garden Restaurant, 255 East High 

Street from 4PM until 7PM.  The tickets 

are 40.00 and you will enjoy wine tastings 

from some of our highly rated local win-

eries and food tastings from many local 

restaurants.  There is live music, and as 

always, fun for all.  Please join us!   

Tickets are available from our web-

site: www.moorparkwine.com.   

 

CONEJO VALLEY 

Roger Klausler Reporting: 
 

We held a well-attended Special 

Guest Day on March 12 at the Los Robles 

Greens Golf Club on lower Moorpark 

Road.  Guest speaker was Kathi Van 

Etten, who showed the video "One" and 

spoke about Kiwanis's various Service 

Leadership Programs for kids, teens, and 

adults.  Our two newest members shared 

their "Kiwanis moments," those special 

and emotional events that made a differ-

ence in their lives and in the lives of oth-

ers. 

We prepared and served meals to the 

homeless at the Chinese Christian Church 

on Janss Road in January and again on 

March 28. 

Twelve box seats at $35 each are still 

available for Santa Anita Derby Day on 

Saturday, April 6.  These are not exclu-

sively for members of Kiwanis.  Bring 

your friends and families!  The ticket in-

cludes a reserved seat at the finish line, 

with a monitor; admission to a live con-

cert sponsored by KROQ, 15 to 20 gour-

met food trucks and micro-breweries, 

pony rides, face-painting, a bouncy-

house, a Santa Anita t-shirt, and free valet 

parking--all for only $35 !  Contact Duane 

Hollinger at 805-373-

3711 or bucks4home@aol.com 

 

 

VENTURA 

Matt Kohagen Reporting: 
 

We are happy to announce we added 

5 new members from our successful 

Guest Day held on March 1st.   

We had 4 members attend the mid-

winter conference in Burbank.  

Kiwins Club raised over $600 in a 

garage sale in March for Relay for 

Life.  Our Kiwins Club advisor will be 

escorting them to their D-Con in San Die-

go in mid-April. 
We had 24 K-Kids from Sheridan 

Way Elementary School join us for our 

luncheon meeting on March 15th to enjoy 

a kids feast of hamburgers and corndogs.  

Some members volunteered for Kid's 

Fishing Day held at Lake Casitas on Sat. 

March 23rd.  

For April we will be holding our Ki-

wanis One Day on Sat. April 6th, 8 AM to 

Noon at the Poinsettia Pavilion to assist 

with some cleanup of shrubbery in the 

parking area.  

 

SIMI VALLEY 
Madeleine Kolodziej Reporting: 

 

All hands are on deck for the biggest 

event on our calendar this year:  the 

Country Western ROUND*UP at Hum-

mingbird Ranch in Simi Valley.         

You don’t want to miss it!  See the 

flyer in this newsletter. 
 

           K-KIDS          KATS 
 

Community service to support animals at 
the Ventura County Animal Shelter by making 
toys for kittens and cats is a K-Kids project 
that has brought its members a sense of 

pride, while 
making life 
happier for the 
felines in the 
shelter and  for 
those to be 
adopted.  
 
Leadership 

opportunities were a part of this project 
when members participated in the Shelter’s 

Eggstravaganza at the Shelter on March 23rd.   
Signs made by members credited this Kiwanis 
SLP partner at the event. Donations for the 
toys were given to the Shelter.  

As the Shelter Volunteer staff coordina-
tor for the Callaway Cats program states, we 
want to “connect the next generation of 
adopters with today’s shelters.”  

The Santa Susana K-Kids Club is learning 
about giving to the community. 

 

OXNARD 
Daniel Martinez Reporting:    

 

April 11:  Police Officer of the Year at 

Oxnard Tower Club; 

April 20:  Assist Oxnard Salvation 

Army Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser. 

 

THOUSAND OAKS 
Steve Holt Reporting: 

 

The Kiwanis Club of Thousand Oaks 

is preparing for our Special Guest Day on 

Wednesday, April 24. SGD is not only an 

opportunity to recruit new members, it 

also reinforces why existing members 

originally joined Kiwanis. One of our 

brightest future leaders was introduced 

to Kiwanis one year ago on Special Guest 

Day.  

We're also participating in a fundrais-

er for our administration by working for 

the local American Youth Soccer Organi-

zation (AYSO) chapter on April 5, 6 & 7.  

One of our committees will also sum-

marize and present to our Board of Direc-

tors several ideas for service projects in 

the future and share feedback on our 

Community Analysis. 
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Gary Gray 

Immediate Past Lieutenant Governor, 

Division 42, Cal-Nev-Ha District of Kiwanis International 
 

Greetings, fellow Kiwanians.  In April at our Division Council meeting we will undertake one of the critical ele-

ments of carrying our mission forward by electing new leadership for our Division for the administrative year of 2013

-2014.  One of the many opportunities our membership in Kiwanis affords us is that of personal growth in servant 

leadership.  These opportunities for participation extend to club leadership and the membership at large through 

attendance and participation in the Division election process.  These elections matter.  Our Division has been on a 

positive trend in recent years, demonstrated by high quality events and excellent participation by our membership.  

Passionate, inspired leadership is part of the equation and deserves our support.  I encourage all of you to turn out in 

force for the April 11, 2013 Division Council meeting to properly represent your club in the support of new leader-

ship. 

 

There is some paperwork involved to properly conduct a legal Division election.  To ensure that all understand 

the process, following are the rules and guidelines we will follow in the election. 

 

Our Division elections are carried out in accordance with Article XI, sec. 3 of our District Bylaws.  A quorum for 

the election conference is composed of two-thirds of the clubs from the Division.  A club charter must be in good 

standing to participate in the quorum.  Each club is entitled to two voting delegates, the club President and Immedi-

ate Past President.  Either delegate may be replaced by a designated alternate delegate from the club’s membership.  

Such alternate delegates will be required to present to the Conference Secretary a certificate of designation signed by 

the club’s Secretary certifying their authorization to attend on behalf of their club. 

 

In summary, the foregoing charges each club with two fundamental duties: First to ensure your club’s attendance 

at the election Conference with proper delegate representation, and second to ensure that alternate delegates are bear-

ing proper authorization from the club.  A specimen of a certificate appropriate to this purpose can be found nearby 

elsewhere in this bulletin. 

 

The best to all of you, and I look forward to seeing all of you at our April Division Council meeting. 

——————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Secretary’s Certificate 

To whom it may concern: 

I am the Secretary of the Kiwanis Club of ______________.  By these presents I certify that the Kiwanis Club of ____________ has designated 

_____________________, a member in good standing of the club, to serve as an alternate delegate to the Election Conference of Division 42 

of the Cal-Nev-Ha District of Kiwanis International to be convened at the Division Conference Meeting of April 11, 2013.  I certify this is au-

thorized as the club’s act. 

Dated:___________ 

 {signed} 

______________________________________________ 

Secretary of the Kiwanis Club of ____________________ 



LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

Gary Gray, Immediate Past Lt. Governor 
gary@gvgraycpa.com 
 

Brad Lewis,  Lt. Governor-Elect 
bradlewis@earthlink.net 
 

Tony Antonelli, Treasurer 
tapharm01@verizon.net 
 

Paul Campbell, Membership 
paul@campbellgrouphomes.com 
 

Roy Talley, New Club Builder 
retalley@pacbell.net 
 

Wes Miller, Foundation Ambassador 
anewtec@aol.com 
 

Madeleine Kolodziej, Newsletter 
madi4svk@gmail.com 
 

Kathi Van Etten, Website 
kathivanetten@gmail.com 
 

Brendan Hendrick, EliMiNaTe Coordinator 
kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
 

Shane Kramer, Trustee for Region 10 
CNH Kiwanis District  
sdk1d@aol.com  
 

DIVISION 42 CLUBS 
 

CAMARILLO 
Meets Tuesday 12:00 Noon 
Round Table, 880 Arneill Road 
President:  Doug Hill 
805-797-8263 ~ doughillcpa@netscape.net 
Secretary:  Susan Anderson 
805-271-9169 ~ susan.anderson@owb.com 
 

CARPINTERIA 
Meets Wednesdays 7:00 PM 
Memorial Bldg., 941 Walnut Avenue 
President:  Pat Keiser 
805-368-5644 ~ patkeiser@yahoo.com 
Secretary:  Doug Cool 
805-684-5639 ~ dbcool@verizon.net 
 

CONEJO VALLEY 
Meets Tuesdays 12:00 Noon 
BJ’s, 3955 E. Thousand Oaks Blvd. Westlake 
Village.   
President:  Wendy Prindle 
805-279-2514 ~ k.prindle@verizon.net 
Secretary: Marge Corridori 
805-496-9395 ~ marge6759@yahoo.com 
 

EAST VENTURA 

Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Elks Club, 2126 Knoll Drive 
President:  Sharon Robinson 
805-701-1203 ~ shady3773@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Cathy Sheeler 
805-649-9631 ~ fishfry4us@yahoo.com 

 

MOORPARK 
Meets 1st Monday 7:00 PM 
Moorpark Chamber of Commerce, 10 E. High  
President:  Kim Simons 
818-427-6742 ~ kim@srgla1.com 
Secretary:  Richard Green 
805-523-2958*greenr@usc.edu 
 

OXNARD 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
The Tower Club, 300 E. Esplanade Dr., 22nd  
President:  Sergio Martinez 
805-890-4795 
Sergio.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
Secretary:  Daniel Martinez 
805-844-9145  
Daniel.martinez@ci.oxnard.ca.us 
 

SANTA BARBARA 
Meets Wednesday 12:00 Noon 
Mesa Café, 1972 Cliff Drive 
President:  Rich Rojas 
805-896-9083 ~ ricro77@hotmail.com 
Secretary:  Anita Ho 
805-451-2928 ~ vol@volunteersb.com 
 

SANTA PAULA 
Meets Thursday 12:00 Noon 
Zapparelli’s Pizza, 598 W. Main St. 
President:  Dan Robles 
805-525-1460  ~ drobles@blackgold.org 
Secretary:  Mary Mata 
805-524-4657 ~ 
Mary_Kiwanis@sbcglobal.net 

 
SANTA SUSANA 
Meets Wednesday 12:15 PM 
First Street Family Restaurant, 2025 First St. 
President:  Eric Cohen 
805-587-4758 ~ simiprint@yahoo.com 
Secretary:  Gary White 
805-660-7446 ~ bflatgary@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY 
Meets Wednesday 7:00 AM 
Junkyard Café, 2585 Cochran St. 
President:  Nick Esser 
805-404-6550 ~ nichorus@pacbell.net 
Secretary:  Mary Martin 
805-527-0760 ~ fmmartin7@sbcglobal.net 
 

SIMI VALLEY ONLINE 
Meets Online  1st & 3rd Sunday 7:00 PM 
www.kiwanisonline.org 
President: Ray Dempsey 
805-527-2501 ~ dempsey.r@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Keri Ferguson  
805-368-5267 ~ kerifergusonm@gmail.com 

 

SOUTH COAST 
Meets Tuesday 6:00 PM 
IHOP, 4765 Calle Real 
President:  Bill Childs 
billchilds@cox.net 
Secretary:  J.R. Gardner 
805-967-5801 ~ gardn8j@cox.net 
 

THOUSAND OAKS 
Wednesday 7:15 AM 
Palm Garden, 495 Ventu Parkway 
President:  Steve Holt 
805-405-9737 ~ stevencholt@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Gloria Dyok 
805-492-8679 ~ gloriadyok@roadrunner.com 
 

VENTURA 
Meets Friday 12:00 Noon 
Poinsettia Pavillion, 3451  Foothill Road 
President:  Dave Schmutte 
805-654-8151 ~ sdavecpa@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Matt Kohagen 
805-795-1445 ~ EPTCB64@gmail.com 
 

VENTURA SUBURBAN 
Meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday 6:30 PM 
Marie Callender’s, 1295 S. Victoria Ave. 
President:  Brendan Hendrick 
805-749-8661 ~ kiwinsda2000@aol.com 
Secretary:  Tracey Hendrick 
805-642-8661 ~ tnbhen@aol.com 
 
 

 
 

 SERVICE LEADERSHIP 
PROGRAMS  

__________________________ 
Region 10 Director:  Mike Van Etten 
region10mve@gmail.com 
Cell 213-276-8200 Home 805-520-0549 
 

KEY CLUBS 
Division 42 East Lt. Governor: 
Kristine Rafanan 
d42e.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
 

Division 42 West Lt. Governor:   
Lina Partida 
d42w.cnhkc.ltg@gmail.com 
Regional Advisor:  Cecilia Rexford 
aachskiwinsadvisor@gmail.com 

 
KIWINS 
Turquoise:  Jessica Tran, Lt. Governor 
turquoiseltg1213@gmail.com 

mailto:sdk1d@aol.com

